At the June meeting of the Community Committee Members were informed that  the Community, Health and Social Care Scrutiny Committee had established a Sub Group to consider access to primary care.

To date the Sub Group has met once and  agreed to focus on the issue of access to GP's.
 
At this meeting the concerns of the Community Committee , about the access at the Sides Medical Practice,  were raised; and it came to light that it was also an area of concern for the representatives of the PPI Forum, who have looked at it closely.
 
At the next meeting it is  hoped to finalise terms of reference, choose a Chair, consider evidence received via the PCT and agree a programme of visits / interviews to progress the issue.The Sub Group will maintain an overview of access to GP's across Salford but that is not to say that problems with individual practices will not be discussed.
 
In preparation for the next meeting the comcerns of the Committee were shred with Alison Dalley of the PCT.  Alison was aware of a problem with access at the Sides practice and made available some relevant information : 

· there are 30 salaried GP's (22 FTE's) all of which are fully occupied in practice in Salford, so it is not an option to use one of them for cover
·  there is an issue around appointing "Quality" locums from available supply – this will be picked up in  more detail with Alison, but there is a problem recruiting enough GP's for Salford, the PCT are recruiting all the time and are looking at alternative ways of doing so.
· Alison acknowledged that the satisfaction survey has its limitations but at the moment it is a choice of two  questionnaires and they are prescribed by government - the sub group will look more closely at this.
· enhancements to the appointments system have been introduced at the practice, specifically to reduce the DNA's and appears to be working well,
· the problem with routine appointments, highlighted nationally in the press, allegedly because of the pressure to meet access targets, has been considered and there are no restrictive booking practices found in Salford.
 
Although the Sub Group has still to agree on a schedule of visits, Sides practice has been suggested as a potential candidate.
 
